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Vermont guidance allows for exemption from state income tax for 
nonresidents in the state for a short duration  
 

 
 
 
The Vermont Department of Taxes has issued on its website income tax withholding guidance for remote 
employees.  Of significant note, the Department states that employers are not required to begin withholding 
Vermont income tax from a nonresident employee’s wages until that employee has worked in Vermont for 30 or 
more days in the tax year.  
 
Normally, all income earned in Vermont is subject to income tax and income tax withholding whether the employee 
is working from a Vermont residence, a rental property, a co-work space or any other location within Vermont.  
 
Under Vermont law, an exception to the requirement to withhold income tax for both residents and nonresidents 
applies if the employee’s gross income for the tax year is $1,000 or less.  (32 V.S.A. §5861(a).)   
 
The provision concerning the 30-day exception for nonresidents is not yet codified into Vermont law; however, a 
Department representative confirmed that the exception continues to apply. (Vermont Department of Taxes email, 
July 11, 2022.)  
 

Summary  
 

• The Vermont Department of Taxes has issued guidance on its website stating that employers are 
not required to begin withholding for nonresidents until they have worked in the state for 30 or 
more days in the tax year.  
 

• The 30-day exception is not yet codified into law but remains in force according to Department 
representatives.  
 

 

mailto:debera.salam@ey.com
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/4307305
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The information contained herein is general in nature and is not intended, and should not be construed, as legal, 
accounting or tax advice or opinion provided by Ernst & Young LLP to the reader. The reader is also cautioned that this 
material may not be applicable to, or suitable for, the reader's specific circumstances or needs, and may require 
consideration of non-tax and other tax factors if any action is to be contemplated. The reader should contact his or her 
Ernst and Young LLP or other tax professional prior to taking any action based upon this information. Ernst & Young LLP 
assumes no obligation to inform the reader of any changes in tax laws or other factors that could affect the information 
contained herein. Copyright 2022. Ernst & Young LLP. All rights reserved. No part of this document may be reproduced, 
retransmitted or otherwise redistributed in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, including by 
photocopying, facsimile transmission, recording, rekeying, or using any information storage and retrieval system, without 
written permission from Ernst & Young LLP. 
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